YANKTON COLLEGE

YANKTON, SOUTH DAKOTA July 8, 1942

OFFICE OF THE FRESIDENT

Dear Mr. Allen:

I appreciate very much your cordial letter of June 20th which I have just seen.

Your word concerning Mano Stukey is welcome confirmation of the fine impression he has already made upon us.

At the time of my first letter to him the vacancy in our department of Physical Education was imminent due to Mr. Arnold's notification that he should prepare for active duty with Colonel Bierman at Iowa City. Subsequently, this was modified and Mr. Arnold has not been called. It is unlikely that he will be called up although there is still some uncertainty in the matter.

Should the vacancy occur Stukey is the man we want for this place. The matter should be settled definitely within two weeks. I am sorry that it has been held up in my absence.

Yours very truly,

J.J.M.: Carix J. L. McCorison, Jr. President

Mr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

JLM: bmj